MARYLAND BOARD OF ARCHITECTS

MINUTES

DATE:


April 24, 2002

TIME:


9:30 a.m.

PLACE:


500 N. Calvert Street





Room 308





Baltimore, MD  21202

PRESENT:


Donald Ratcliffe 

Andrew W. Prescott 





Diane Cho





Gary Bowden





Jay Boyar





Maria Gamper

ABSENT:


Stephen Parker, Chairman 
OTHERS PRESENT:
Sally Wingo, Executive Director





Terry A White, Administrative Secretary

Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General





John Corkill, MSAIA





Douglas Gallo, MSAIA

CALL TO ORDER:


Donald Ratcliffe, Acting Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:50 a.m.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Motion (I) was made by Mr. Ratcliffe, seconded by Ms. Cho, and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the April 24, 2002 with changes.

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY 


The Board approved the following applications for reciprocity:


Russell V. Emery
13011
Theresa M. Kossler

13047

George D. Hopkins
13050
George J. Baker

13052

Darren L. Peterson
13066
Joseph J. Minuta

13070

William N. Fortune
13074
Christ J. Kamages

13076

Ralph T. Jackson
13080
Darren E. Zehner

13090

Scot E. Wilets

13091
Sami M. Kokdil


13089

Michael C. Lauber
13092
Jon P. Andrew


13093
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Dennis W. Rex

13084
Robert J. Acciarri

13075

Jon F. Hensley

13077
John H. K. Bullock

13098


James E. Drews

13099
Stephen C. Hambrecht
13100

Dennis G. Gaffney
13101
Joseph M. Hyland 

13102

Steven D. Jensen
13103
Peter J. Hill


13104

Peter R. Lazzara
13105
Howard Quintance

13106


Faramarz Sabouri
13107
Joseph A. Slack

13108

Paul C. Steelman
13110
Richard E. Whitaker

13065

Danny E. Walker
13111
Robert W Gehrman

13112

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR ARCHITECTURAL REGISTRATION EXAM


The Board approved the following applications for the Architectural Registration Examination:


Alan T. Austin



Jonathan P. Butts


Corey N. A. Chang


Emily Y. Chang


Jayati Dasgupta


Laura J. Dulski



Ke Feng




Maria M. Ferris

Brian E. Kuebler


John R. Gregg

Grace W. Kibue



Siew Y. Wong

Amy K. Navabi



Sandie L. Martino



Frank S. Nelson, Jr.

Sripriya Sambasivam

Gary D. Mosesman


John F. Montgomery III

Paul Quast



Michael S. Wijdoogen

Timothy R. Barnhill


Melinda Nettles

Nancy M. Delalio


Benjamin L. Plummer

Gary J. Swatko



Barbara Noguera



APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR REINSTATEMENT

The Board approved the following applications for Reinstatement:

Edward W. Dunning
3171

Robert R. Kumlin

8877

Michael Tatalovich
7537

Robert A. Bracamonte
7906

William W. Williams
9794

Margaret E. Clarke

8789

Dennis M. Heath    10442

Richard J. Vitabile
    10282

Gregg R. Stouder
7849

Lyman S. A. Perry

8636

J. Robert Carroll
6072

Marc Tartaro


8460

Hyman Myers

9827
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APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR FIRM PERMIT

The Board approved the following applications for Firm Permit:

Cornerstone Design, LTD



13029

J3 design Collective, Inc.


13061

Cetrom, Inc.





13071

Carter Davis Scott, Ltd.



13073

Penza Associates Architects. Inc.

13096

Cannon Washington, Inc.



13087

Caddesign Architects, LLC


13085

Sarah Crosby Schweizer, Ltd.


13088

Lon Hensley Architects, PLLC


13078

Ruhf Plitt Willard Architects, Ltd.
13063

MRA Architectural Services, Inc.

13081

Newcomer Associates, Inc.


13097

Colimore Gallow Architects, Inc.

13113

APPLICATION DENIED FOR RECIPROCITY

Motion (II) was made by Mr. Bowden, seconded by Ms. Gamper and unanimously carried by the Board to deny the following applications for reciprocity based on incompleteness:

Robert C. Leary


Bruce Sanford

Michael S. Lin



Joseph M. Jancuska

Paul Heflin



Thomas Leonard

Christine Guglielmini

LEGISLATIVE WRAP-UP

Certified Interior Designers Bill 332


The Board was informed of the passage of the Certified Interior Designers Bill 332, which now gives Certified Interior Designers sealing capability. Alan Shavitz, Chairman of the Certified Interior Designers Board appeared before the Board to discuss the bill and its implications. Mr. Shavitz assures the Board that Interior Designers pose no threat to architects in the design field. Ms. Trust, Counsel for the Board clarified that architects will still be able to submit plans that include interior design work without violating the requirements set forth by this bill. An architectural firm that outsource interior design services must engage certified interior designers because of the sealing requirement. The recent Scope of Practice legislation of 2001 clarified that a Certified Interior 
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Designer can be the lead on a project but is required to involve other appropriate design professional as needed.

The Board also realized that many agencies that prepare request for Proposals and local permitting offices would need notification and clarification of the new legislation. Agencies like the State’s General Services Department and the higher education systems may be required to revise its proposals, which now states a Certified Interior Designer is required for interior design work to clarify the ability of architects to prepare interior design plans as well.  Mr. Shavitz as well as the Board agreed that these issues related to the Certified Interior Designers legislation can and will be reviewed at the next Joint Chairs meeting.


Motion (III) was made by Mr. Prescott, seconded by Mr. Ratcliffe and unanimously carried by the Board to notify, with clarity, all of 

the concerned agencies of the Certified Interior Designers legislation and its effect on the design community, in the most expeditious manner.

Continuing Education Bill

The Board was informed that the Maryland Society of the American Institute of Architects (MSAIA) sponsored Continuous Education bill (HB 64 and SB 148) passed in the Senate, but failed in the House. John Corkill and Douglas Gallow, representatives of the MSAIA felt MSAIA resubmit the legislation next year. The Board asked the MSAIA keep the board apprized of any updates or additions to the bill should it come back next year.

EXECUTIVE SESSION


Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Prescott, seconded by Mr. Ratcliffe and unanimously carried by the members of the Board to go into Executive Session at 10:50 a.m., 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, MD. 21202. The purpose of this session was to consult with counsel. This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, 10-508 (a)(7). Upon completion of this session, the Board reconvened at 11:05 a.m.
COMPLAINTS  


Complaint Committee reported no cases closed this month. 
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CORRESPONDANCE

Miles Stockbridge letter

The Board reviewed a letter from Ryan Showalter, an attorney from the law firm of Miles Stockbridge who asked the Board to render an opinion as to whether a non-licensed person is offering architectural services based on language used in a contract. After some discussion, the Board asked its Counsel to draft a response to Mr. Showalter suggesting that a formal complaint be filed. 

Robert Price Letter


The Board reviewed a letter from the law firm of Robert Price, Washington DC regarding whom may work in an architectural firm.

The Board asked Counsel to respond.

OTHER BUSINESS

NCARB Annual Meeting

It has been determines that Stephen Parker and Andrew Prescott will be the Maryland delegates the NCARB Annual Meeting on June 26-29, 2002 in Boston, Massachusetts. 
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ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, motion (V) was made by Mr. Boyar, seconded by Mr. Ratcliffe, and unanimously carried by the Board to adjourn the meeting at 11:35 a.m.


XX
With Corrections



Without Corrections

Stephen L. Parker, Chairman


Date




In the Minutes of February 24, 2002,on page 3 under the heading of APPLICATIONS DENIED, the motion was made by Mr. Boyar, seconded by Mr. Bowden as Ms. Gamper was not in attendance.

Addendum to the Minutes
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On page 3, under the heading of Legislative Wrap-Up, Certified Interior Designers Bill 332, the paragraph should read:


The Board was informed of the passage of the Certified Interior Designers Bill 332, which now gives Certified Interior Designers sealing capability. Alan Shavitz, Chairman of the Certified Interior Designers Board appeared before the Board to discuss the bill and its implications. Mr. Shavitz assures the Board that Interior Designers pose no threat to architects in the design field. Ms. Trust, Counsel for the Board clarified that architects will still be able to submit plans that include interior design work without violating the requirements set forth by this bill. The recent Scope of Practice legislation of 2001 clarified that a Certified Interior. Designer can be the lead on a project but is required to involve other appropriate design professional as needed. 


The seconded paragraph under the same heading, WHICH APPEARS ON Page 4, should read:


The Board also realized that many agencies that prepare request for Proposals and local permitting offices would need notification and clarification of the new legislation. Agencies like the State’s General Services Department and the higher education systems should be required to revise their solicitations, to clarify the ability of architects to prepare interior design plans. Mr. Shavitz as well as the Board agreed that these issues related to the Certified Interior Designers legislation can and will be reviewed at the next Joint Chairs meeting

